
Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd March 2015
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mr David Edlin


Mr Derek Price 


Cllr Geraint Hopkins 


Mr Eric Hoole

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr James Evans


Mrs Margaret David

Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mr Grahame Day

In Attendance
PCSO Emma Jackson and Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting in particular PCSO Emma Jackson 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

None
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2014
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
Plans had been received for the works to the pavement near Glasbury Garage; GH was thanked for his part in progressing this matter. AJ suggested that he respond positively.
Action: AJ to respond to PCC regarding the proposed plans

II
Item 4VI
A response had been received from Jo Lancey regarding the crossing point near Glasbury Garage.  She indicated that, as there is good visibility and a central refuge, the crossing point would not be moved.  DE felt that PCC had not considered the option of an additional crossing point closer to the bridge, rather than just one crossing point.  A proposal was put forward to contact Jo Lancey clarifying the possibility of having two crossing points; the vote was three in favour, and seven against further contact.  
III
Item 4VII
EH had contacted all of the residents on the Three Cocks estate (with the exception of the older peoples accommodation) regarding the play area, but had received no response.  At this time the matter will not be followed up.
IV
Item 5

A copy of correspondence had been received regarding the planning application relating to Cwm Cadarn (15/11735/FUL) which had been discussed at the previous months meeting.  This documentation had been circulated to the Community Council, but it was felt that it didn’t raise any issues that required a response and that this was a matter for the planning authority.  GH confirmed that he had been contacted by the complainant and had been requested to call in the application for the full planning committee to determine.  As he had been contacted by the complainant he could now no longer take part in the decision making process.  
V
Item 6iv
The information on the Community Energy Scheme had been forwarded to Nic Carter-Jones for inclusion on the website.
VI
Item 8i & 8ii
The Clerk clarified that the cheques for these items would be sent in the new financial year so that the organisations didn’t receive two allocations of funding within one financial year.

VII
Item 9iii
JE reported that the Superfast Boradband is being installed and it is hoped that it would be live by the time of the Hay Festival.  Anyone who wishes to access this would have to contact BT.  GD added that residents and businesses can register their interest on www.superfast-cymru.com and they will then be notified when the roll-out is in their area.  
5
Planning Matters

P/2015/0104 – Variation of Condition:  Variation of Condition 1 of P/2010/0513 to extend time limit for commencement of development at 8 Dan y Bryn, Glasbury
There were no observations on this application

15/11831/FUL – 36metre x 16metre menage for private use only – Cwm Farm, Tregoyd, Brecon

There were no observations on this application.

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Support for People with Dementia and their Carers

As this item had been forwarded by PCSO Emma Jackson, she gave a brief overview of this scheme.  It was agreed to put the posters on the noticeboards.
Action: Clerk to send another copy of the poster to CH

(ii)
Planning Training Workshop

This item was received

7
County Councillors Report 

GH reported on the plans for the Leisure Services in Powys, including the sports centre at Gwernyfed, which it is proposed will be managed by the High School.  There is a meeting on Thursday 5th March at 7pm at the school, to discuss this.  AJ encouraged anyone who has an interest in the future of the sports centre to attend this meeting

Full Council will be meeting this week to decide on the Council Tax rise, which looks likely to be 4%.
8
Financial Matters
(i)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £150 was agreed

9
Any Other Business
(i)
PCSO Emma Jackson introduced herself and reported the following :  

· There have been a small number of farm related thefts recently

· It is hoped to set up a Farmwatch scheme, using the Ringmaster system which alerts residents to bogus callers and potential issues
· There are counterfeit notes in circulation, some of which are very difficult to tell apart from legal tender

She asked for any particular issues, and the inconsiderate parking during the summer months was discussed.  Whilst the area is very welcoming to its tourists, it was hoped that the inconsiderate and illegal parking could be addressed.  It was also noted that the public toilets in Glasbury would, once taken over by the community group, be open 24 hours a day, so it would be helpful if the Police could monitor this area.  AJ thanked Emma for coming to the meeting and invited her to attend again in the future.

(ii)
JE reported that the Head of 6th Form at Gwernyfed High School had asked him to speak to the 6th form students on the importance of voting.
(iii)
RJ reported that he had received a request from Love Glasbury, the group established to take over the running of Glasbury public toilets, formally applying for a grant from the Community Council.  RJ explained that they don’t have a bank account yet, so it was agreed that this matter be brought back for consideration when this had been established.  
Action: Clerk to put this item on a future agenda

(iv)
DP queried whether the collection times on the post box in Three Cocks had changed, and whether this was something that was done by the Post Office without notification.  It was agreed that they do change the collection times without notice, and this had been the case in Three Cocks, where it had changed from late afternoon to early morning.

(v)
DE asked if it was known when the re-consultation over the LDP would take place, GH stated that the timetable wasn’t yet known.

Next Meeting – 7th April 2015 in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury.


